
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 

 
LEGAL NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to Section 137 of Chapter 82 of the Laws of 1995, 
the New York State Board of Regents will hold a public hearing via Zoom Conferencing beginning 
at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, January 13, 2021. 
 
Public comment will be taken concerning the proposed Master Plan Amendment for D’Youville 
College permitting the College to offer a program leading to an Associate in Arts (A.A.) degree in 
Liberal Arts & Sciences Studies.  A Master Plan Amendment is necessary because this would be 
the College’s first Associate Degree program.   See the attached abstract, prepared by D’Youville 
College, which describes the proposed program.   
 
 
Please note the following:   
 

1) Those wishing to present testimony at the January 13, 2021 public hearing: 
 
Members of the public who wish to present public comment/testimony during the 
January 13, 2021 public hearing, must register with the NYS Education Department by 
no later than Wednesday, January 6, 2021, so that the Zoom Conferencing meeting 
number and password can be provided to you in advance of the hearing.    To register to 
present testimony,  please send an e-mail to ocueinfo@nysed.gov with “Registration: 
D’Youville College MPA Hearing” in the subject line. Your email should indicate that you 
wish to present testimony at the January 13, 2021, hearing and must provide your name, 
contact information – including email address and phone number, title and 
institution/organization affiliation (if applicable).   Instructions for joining the hearing will 
be provided to you via the email address that you provide. 
 
Persons presenting testimony at the January 13, 2021, are required to submit written 
testimony (not to exceed 10 pages, double-spaced, including attachments) no later than 
January 6, 2021), to ocueinfo@nysed.gov. During the Zoom hearing, persons who are 
providing public comment will be given five minutes to highlight/summarize their 
testimony and may be asked to respond to questions from the members of the NYS Board 
of Regents Hearing Panel.  One representative per institution/organization is permitted 
to register and present testimony at the hearing.   

 
2) Those wishing to submit written comments/testimony but not present testimony at the 

hearing: 
 
Members of the public wishing to submit written comments/testimony but not present 
testimony at the January 13, 2021 hearing, may do so by submitting their written 
testimony (not to exceed 10 pages, double-spaced, including attachments) by email no 
later than January 6, 2021, to ocueinfo@nysed.gov  with “Testimony only: D’Youville 
College MPA Hearing” in the subject line.   
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3) Those wishing to observe the January 13, 2021 public hearing: 

 
Members of the public wishing to observe the January 13, 2021,  public hearing may do 
so by accessing a live stream of the hearing at:   
 

https://players.brightcove.net/2886492229001/default_default/index.html?vide
oId=6193797864001  

 
No registration is necessary to observe the public hearing via live stream.                    

 
 
Attachment  
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